
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

RPS Weekly Newsletter 

Friday 25
th November 2022 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

It has been a really busy week with children 

rehearsing for their Christmas performances.  

There is a sneak preview of whale class 

practicing on the website.  We have also had 

two guest speakers in assemblies this week.  

 

 
 
The first guest speaker was Georgia from the 

‘Green School’s Project’ who joined a Key Stage 

2 assembly on Monday. Georgia asked the 

children to consider the impact of pollution on 

our climate.  She explained a bit about how 

greenhouse gases are heating up and 

damaging the planet leading to more extreme 

weather around the world.  With support from 

the ‘Green School’s Project’ Anthony will be 

running an after-school club that will start on the 

5th of December.  The club will run on Mondays 

and the children will focus on designing projects 

to ensure we work towards becoming a zero-

carbon school.  The children were very excited.  

We can’t wait to see what they accomplish. 

 

Marc Craig Street Artist:  Our second visitor was 

Marc Craig who led an assembly on Tuesday. 

He introduced years 1 to 6 to ‘street art’ showing 

them a range of mural projects he was 

completed over time (some are on very high 

buildings!). He talked about what collaboration 

is and how artists can produce exciting 

collaborative work.  Throughout the week he 

worked with all the children in the school to use 

an A.I a computer program that helps generate 

 

 

 

 

 
images from words. The children had to select 

words linked to robots.  The images they select 

will then be used to create a huge mural 

which the children will be able to visit.  You 

can find out more about Marc’s work by 

following this link:  https://marccraig.co.uk/ 

 

School Photographs:  On Tuesday the children 

had their school photographs taken and 

should have brought these home for parents 

this week.  Year 6 will receive their pictures on 

Monday. If you would like to purchase any of 

the photographs, can you please follow the 

payment instructions in the pack.  Orders need 

to be made by Friday 2nd December. 

 

Design Technology:  On Monday Conor (our 

DT Lead) and I had the pleasure of talking to 

children across the school who were working 

collaboratively on a variety of design 

technology projects.  I can’t wait to see the 

finished pneumatic toys year 3 were making 

and I look forward to seeing how Coral class 

use their newfound sewing skills! 

 

Our children are very excited to be performing 

live Christmas shows for parents this year.  

Please add the dates to your diaries (see 

below).  We have been busy collecting prizes 

for our grand Christmas raffle which will be 

drawn at the Christmas Fair.  There are some 

great prizes on offer.  We will be selling raffle 

tickets in the playground and in the school 

office.    

Have a great weekend. Lisa (HoS) 

https://marccraig.co.uk/


 

  

 

 

Children across the school have had the benefit of a free cinema trip over the past few weeks.   As 

part of their Art & DT topics, Year 6 children were lucky enough to get a trip to the cinema in 

Leicester Square to watch the preview of the new movie “The Amazing Maurice” compliments of 

In2Film (founded by Johnny Depp in 2021)  

“The Amazing Maurice” story follows Maurice, a goofy streetwise cat, who has the perfect money-

making scam. He finds a dumb-looking kid who plays a pipe and has his very own horde of rats, who 

are strangely literate. The children had an amazing day as they got to experience lunching in 

Trafalgar Square by the world-renowned Nelson’s Column. 

They were very well behaved and represented the school brilliantly.  

 

 

 
 
 
 

It was a pleasure reading this star writing 

from Elizabeth in Seal class about the Great 

Fire of London. Well done, Elizabeth! 
 

 
 

  

Starting Reception in 2023?  

 
If you or your friends have a child born between 

1st September 2018 and 31st August 2019, they 

will start Reception in September 2023. Today 

Helen (Early Years Lead) conducted a tour of 

the school for prospective parents.  Parents can 

request a tour by contacting the school office. 

 

To help you make your choice for your child’s 

first steps onto their school learning journey, we 

have created a video of our Early Years 

learning environment for you.  Click here. 

 

Parents must apply online for Reception places.  

The deadline for applications to be completed 

is the 15th January 2023.  For more information 

about applying for a school please ready the 

Southwark brochure on our website. 

https://rotherhitheprimary.co.uk/wp-

content/uploads/2017/06/Starting-Primary-

School-in-Southwark-Brochure-2023-24.pdf 

 

 
 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3XO1dkIzYmo&ab_channel=FrootesMedia
https://rotherhitheprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2017/06/Starting-Primary-School-in-Southwark-Brochure-2023-24.pdf
https://rotherhitheprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2017/06/Starting-Primary-School-in-Southwark-Brochure-2023-24.pdf
https://rotherhitheprimary.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2017/06/Starting-Primary-School-in-Southwark-Brochure-2023-24.pdf


 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

Rotherhithe Primary School  
Christmas Performances 2022 

 
All parents and carers are warmly invited to join us  

on the following dates and times: 
 

Tuesday 6th December  
Year 3 at 9:30 am 

Year 4 & 5 at 2:20 pm 
 

Wednesday 7th December 
Year 1 at 9:30 am 
Year 6 at 2:20 pm 

 
Thursday 8th December 

Nursery am children at 9:30 am 
Nursery pm children at 2:20 pm 

 
Friday 9th December  

Year 2 at 9:30 am 
Reception at 2:20 pm 

 
Entrance is free.   

We will collect any donations that parents are generous enough to make and these will 
go towards providing additional, enriching activities for pupils at RPS. 

 
 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 



 
  

  
 

 

 

 

 
 

Get Ready for some festive fun!   
 

 

Christmas Jumper Day is on Thursday 8th December.  So get designing a new jumper for 

Christmas.  How creative can you be?  Can you add tinsel, baubles or even lights?  We will 

be dressing up to raise money for Save the Children.  We will also be holding our Christmas 

Dinner on this day.  If your child normally has a packed lunch but would like to join in the 

festivities and have a delicious roast dinner, please let Sharon in the school office know.   
 

 

 



  

 

Attendance Matters 

This week’s winners of the 

attendance award. 

Thames Class 

class 
97.7% 

Coral class 96.3% 

Well done and keep it up! 

Please do not book holidays during 

term time! 

 

Intervention Teaching Assistant: Lucy Kerr   
 

Favourite Book:  Dick Whittington 

(particularly the Ladybird version) 

 

 
 
I grew up reading this well-loved tale and found 

a favourite copy in school recently.  This is the 

story of an orphan lad who makes his way to 

London because he has been told that the 

streets are paved with gold!  Unfortunately, he 

finds that they are not.  He gains work in the 

house of a wealthy merchant where the 

housekeeper is cruel, and his attic room is over-

run with rats and mice.  Whittington buys a cat 

from the market and the cat quickly rids him of 

his problem.  Sadly, Whittington gives his beloved 

cat to the merchant to take overseas on his ship. 

His attic room is overrun with vermin once again. 

 

Whittington’s cat proves to be invaluable as a 

rat catcher both on the ship and on foreign 

lands. Whittington is rewarded well on the 

merchants return and becomes a wealthy man, 

who eventually become major of London. 

This book is beautifully illustrated it made me so 

nostalgic to read it once again. 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
21st November Carbon-zero – special 

guest speaker 

23rd-25th 

November 

Marc Craig art workshops 

22nd November School Photographer 

taking individual pictures 

and pictures of siblings 

28th November British Math’s Week 

29th November Health and safety audit 

 

Week beginning 

5th December 

Christmas performances 

5th December Bowling competition 

Carbon Zero club starts 

 

8th December Christmas Jumper Day 

 

Christmas Dinner 

13th December Christmas Fair 3:30-4:15 

pm 

14th December Achievement Awards 

 

15th December  Christmas parties 

All after school clubs finish 

16th December Break up for Christmas 

holidays  

(Early Closure at 2pm) 

 

 

 

Bikes and scooters:  Cycling and scooting to 

school is a great form of exercise.  We now 

have space for bikes and scooters to be 

stored in school.     

 

We do, however, recommend that all bikes 

and scooters that are left on school premises 

are locked with a chain.  The school cannot 

accept any responsibility or liability for bikes 

and scooters left on school premises. 

playground. 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Whale  Simeon  Simeon has been a great reader this week. He has tried his best in 

phonics and has already shown accelerated progress in his 

blending skills. He has also been helping his friends with their 

phonics. Well done Simeon  

Coral  James   James has shown tremendous resilience this week in English.  He 

has had such a positive attitude towards his learning. Keep it up!  

Seal  Kodi  For putting so much effort into improving his handwriting in school 

and at home. Well done and keep it up! 

Effra  Ayana  Ayana was ambitious in her tests during assessment week. She 

took her time, ensuring that she read each question carefully 

before answering. Well done on being resilient for questions you 

were unsure of.  

Walbrook   Divine Divine has produced a great piece of writing in her English lesson. 

She has tried hard to use the literacy devices she has been 

learning and implementing them into her work. Keep it up!  

Ravensbourne  Kaiden  Kaiden was nominated by his peers this week for being a helpful 

and supportive partner when working collaboratively. He shows 

kindness when helping others to understand challenging ideas 

and overall is a wonderful student to work with.  

Wandle  Seth  Seth wowed me this week with his writing – a flashback narrative 

about a soldier at war. He wrote with such control and really 

drew the reader in. He also used an impressive range of emotive 

vocabulary – well done Seth.  

Fleet  Fabian  Fabian has made huge efforts to improve on his behaviour and 

this has not gone unnoticed. He quietly gets on with his work 

staying motivated and completing tasks without needing any 

reminders. Keep up the hard work and great attitude!   

Lea  Jaden  For showing resilience during assessment week even if he 

found something tricky. He is very helpful in class and 

always ready to support adults around the school. He is also 

very supportive in PE.  

Thames  Precious  For displaying great determination in applying 

mathematical knowledge which is evident in her making 

accelerated progress in her assessments this week. Well 

done!  
 

 
 

  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



                                                                                                  

 

Learning With Parents (LwP) 

 

As parents you are your children’s first 

teacher.  Learning With Parents is a 

great interactive homework program 

that encourages mathematic learning 

through a range of practical activities 

around the home.  Children in 

Reception, Year 1 and 2 have access 

to this platform.  If you haven’t 

accessed the program with your child 

yet, please do.  Speak to your child’s 

teacher if you require any further 

advice or assistance.  

 

LwP are running their Winter Winners 

competition once more.  Please see on 

the right for what you need to do to 

get involved.   

I look forward to seeing who earns a 

certificate after the Christmas holidays.   

 

 

 





 

 


